
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Event Date 
Easter Holidays (inc. Bank Holidays) Monday 7th April – Monday 21st April 

Back to School Tuesday 22nd April 

Scholastic Book Fair in School Reception Tuesday 22nd April – Friday 25th April Afterschool 

Bookmark Competition Ends  Tuesday 22nd April – End of Day 

Parent Forum Thursday 24th April 9.15am 

Year R Longdown Activity Farm Monday 28th April  

Bank Holiday  Monday 5th May  

Year 1 Seacity Museum Thursday 8th May 

Parent Forum – Positive Behaviour Policy Thursday 8th May @ 9.15am 

KS1 Scootering Day (children only) Wednesday 14th May 

Year 2 Synagogue and Romsey Abbey Visit Monday 12th or Thursday 15th May 

Woodpeckers Fabulous Finish Assembly Tuesday 20th May @ 2.50pm 

Nightingales Fabulous Finish Assembly  Wednesday 21st May @ 2.50pm 

Kingfishers Fabulous Finish Assembly Thursday 22nd May @ 2.50pm 

Half Term (inc. Bank Holiday) Monday 26th – Friday 30th May 

Back to School Monday 2nd June 

Year 1 Phonics Screening week Monday 9th June – Friday 13th June 

Year 2 Marwell Zoo Thursday 12th June 

Class Photographs Tuesday 10th June  

Last day of Term (Finish at 1.20pm) Friday 18th July 

INSET Days Monday 21st July & Tuesday 22nd July  

Cupernham Infant School  

Newsletter 14 – 4th April 2025 

Together we care, we learn and we achieve! 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As we come to end of another fantastic term, I would like to say a very big thank you to everyone for their 
enthusiasm, support and dedication to provide an inspiring curriculum for our children. Furthermore, I would 
say a special thank you to our incredible children who have been amazing this term! Thank you also to all our 
volunteers who come into school to support our children and finally, I would like to say thank you to our 
fabulous FOCUS who continue to give up their own time to help raise additional funds for our school. 
 

Please note that the Hampshire County Council Education Catering School Lunch Menu will changes after 
Easter, full details and links are below. 
 

 

I hope you have restful Easter holiday and we look forward to seeing everyone back in school on Tuesday 22nd 
April 2024 for another busy but brilliant half term.  Don’t forget that the Book Fair will be here after Easter and 
they also have a competition running over the Easter Holidays —design a bookmark for a chance to win books 
from the fair! Please see details at the end of the newsletter. 

Thank you for your continued support.  Kind regards   Mr. D. Wells 

 
 

 
Dates for Your Diary 

 

 



   

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 Our Learning This Week 

 

 

 

 

Year R  
Year R have loved our outdoor learning this half term. To begin with 

we have been pond dipping lots and collected our own frogspawn to 

have in class which we have seen turn into tadpoles and now they are 

on their way to being froglets! 

 

We had the best end to our topic last week with airport day where we 

came dressed for holiday, packed our carry-on bag and then took a 

flight to our dream destination. The children enjoyed this a lot and 

even got served their snack with their in-flight entertainment by Miss 

Holmes and Mrs Fagan – Cupernham’s very own cabin crew.  

 

We cannot wait for our next half term ahead where we go on our first 

school trip. Well done for an amazing half term Year R – Have a lovely 

Easter break  
 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 
Year 1  
Year 1 have ended the half term with a very egg-citing time watching our 
duckling hatch.  We were delighted that all five eggs hatched.  We have been 
learning how to care for the ducklings, we discovered they love cuddles and 
enjoy having stories read to them.  This has helped us in our science learning 
where we have been learning about simple life cycles of plants and animals.  
We have written amazing recounts of the ducklings hatching, using –ed 
endings and clear finger spaces. 

 
Year 2  
Year 2 have had a lovely finish to the term with the fantastic Cuper-yum 
pizza parlour party. The children worked so hard making a variety of 
different healthy pizzas for themselves and their grown-ups to enjoy. They 
created posters, made menus, taste tested ingredients, designed, and 
created brilliant healthy pizzas, as well as making some tasty iced biscuits 
for dessert. The children have worked so hard this term. Well done 
everybody, we hope you have a wonderful Easter break. 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOT TOPIC 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Year Class Time 

Tuesday 20th May 2 Woodpeckers 2.50pm 

Wednesday 21st May 2 Nightingales 2.50pm 

Thursday 22nd May 2 Kingfishers 2.50pm 

Tuesday17th June 1 Owls 2.50pm 

Wednesday 18th June 1 Robins 2.50pm 

Thursday 19th June 1 Hummingbirds 2.50pm 

Tuesday 8th July R Wrens 2.50pm 

Wednesday 9th July R Penguins 2.50pm 

Thursday 10th July R Sparrows 2.50pm 

                                                                                                                  

 
 

Don’t Forget after Easter we will have a new School Lunch menu: 

Our NEW school menu will be starting after the Easter break. The NEW weekly menu options are 

available on our website at: https://www.cupernhaminfant.com/school-meals/ or directly from 

Hampshire County Council Education at: 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/hc3s/education-catering/primary . Paper copies 

will be available from the school office. 

  For Special Diets: the menus are available to download from your account in 
the Hampshire County Council educationCatering C3S portal. Please contact HC3S: 
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/hc3s/education-catering/primary/specialdiets to 
apply for a special diet. 
 
 

 

Each assembly will start at 

2.50pm so please arrive at 

2.45pm at the main office.  Each 

assembly will be 20 minutes long 

so that will give you enough time 

go back out and wait on the 

playground for collection. 

 

Design a bookmark and win 

books from our Book Fair. 

Please see details at the end 

of the newsletter. 

 

New Lunch Menu for Summer Term 

 

We are welcoming back the Scholastic Book Fair after Easter.   

The Book Fair will run after school at 3.30pm via the main reception on 

Tuesday 22nd, Wednesday 23rd, Thursday 24th and Friday 25th April and 

there will be a range of books available from early years up.  

Card payments only please. Please see the poster at the end of the 

newsletter.  

 
Scholastic Book Fair 

Fabulous Finish Assemblies 

https://www.cupernhaminfant.com/school-meals/
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/hc3s/education-catering/primary
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/hc3s/education-catering/primary/specialdiets
https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/hc3s/education-catering/primary/specialdiets


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   

                                                 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

We have a number of children in school with severe food allergies 

                    

Thank you to everyone who attended the last forum to discuss fundraising, it was extremely 

helpful. The next parent forum will be on Thursday 8th May @ 9.15am, and the topic will be our 

Positive Behaviour Policy. 

 

 

 

 
Parent Forum 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: 
WE ARE A NUT FREE & SESAME FREE 
SCHOOL! 
 

Many Chocolate Spreads contain nuts and cannot be used in packed 

lunches. Please always double check the ingredients.  

Cadburys Smooth Chocolate Spread does not have nut ingredients: 

 

 

If you do include chocolate spread sandwiches, please put a note in 

the lunch box to confirm what spread has been used. Thank You! 

 

 

If your child is bringing a packed lunch to school, please can you ensure that there are no 

products in their lunch box that contains nuts or sesame ingredients; including chocolate 

spread as many brands contain nuts. 

Packed Lunch 

Allergy Alert! 

                                                                                                     
 

Scootering will run on Wednesday 14th May throughout the school day.  Each session will be 45 

minutes long and no previous scooting experience is necessary.  The aim is to provide children with a 

positive experience whilst developing balance and control, improving skills and awareness and 

building confidence for future training. This is a fun activity that will help your child learn how to 

scooter, improving gross motor skills and fitness. The children will learn some basic scootering with a 

few tricks and activities! Please do not bring in any scooters or accessories, as all equipment will be 

supplied. 

KS1 Scootering 



 

In today’s ever-evolving technical world, keeping our pupils safe online is always at the forefront of our 

minds. As a school, we play a vital role in keeping our pupils safe online. Parents/carers also have an 

important role to play. We appreciate that it can be difficult to know exactly what you can do to help your 

children navigate this world safely – especially as changes and advances are happening all the time. Please 

read our monthly newsletter (attached) and refer any enquiries to a member of the senior leadership team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOCUS EASTER BONANZA 

Tuesday 1st April 2025 

3.20pm to 4.30pm 

 

 

 
 

 Make Photography will be in school taking 

class photos on Tuesday 10th June. 

Please make sure that children are wearing a 

jumper or cardigan for the photograph. 

Thank you. 

 

 

A huge well done to the Green House 

who collected the most housepoints last 

term. As their reward for doing so well, 

the children received an extra playtime 

this afternoon.  Well done to Green 

house and also to all the other houses for 

all their hard work and effort. 

 
Housepoints 

 

 

Our INSET days for September 2025 through to July 2026 
have now been approved. They are: 

 Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

 Friday 24th October 2025 

 Monday 3rd November 2025 

 Monday 5th January 2026 

 Friday 22nd May 2026 

INSET DAYS  

September 2025 – July 2026 

Safeguarding Newsletter 

 
School Photographs 

A huge thank you to everyone who came and took 

part in our Easter Bonanza it was a great success.  A 

special thank you to our FOCUS team who organised 

the event. 

We raised an incredible £858.69.  This also includes 

£200 sponsorship donation from Charters. Thank you. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


